

Geneva Community Unit School District 304

227 North Fourth Street Geneva, IL 60134

Board of Education Report: Declaration of Surplus Items

To:

Dr. Andrew Barrett, Superintendent

Board of Education

From:

Todd Latham, Assistant Superintendent – Business Services

Date:

Thursday, August 22, 2024

Meeting:

Monday, August 26, 2024

Agenda Item: Informational

ASBO International Certificate of Excellence in Financial Reporting Award

Policy Reference: NA

It is my pleasure to inform the Geneva CUSD 304 Board of Education, Dr. Andy Barrett, District 304, and the community of the following award.

The Business Services Office was notified it has received the Association of School Business Officials International's "Certificate of Excellence in Financial Reporting" for the Fiscal Year Ending June 30, 2023.

As the letter states, District 304 meets the criteria established to be bestowed this award. I personally would like to thank and credit my staff, Laura Pacelli, Heather Kastor, Annie Noonan, Kate Tracy, and Josie Morrisroe for their work in financial reporting for the District. I commend our central office, and administration across the district, for their financial excellence and acknowledge the work of our auditors, Mr. Duenser and Mr. Blocker, with Wipfli LLP.

ATTACHMENT(S): Letter and Certificate-Geneva CUSD 304-Certificate of Excellence in Financial Reporting